MINUTES
Page 1 of 2
Millbury Conservation Commission

Date: Januvary 4, 2017 Time: 7:00 PM

Present: Ronald Stead, Anthony Cameron, Paul DiCicco, Mat Ashmankas
Absent: Donald Flynn

Vice Chairman Stead opened the meeting at 7:00 PM [times of public hearings are advertised times)

MINUTES

7:05 P.M,

R

The members looked over and signed minutes from December 14, 2016.

Kevin Perry

104 McCracken Road

Informal

Kevin Perry, owner of 104 McCracken Road, was present. Mr, Perry came before the
commission regarding concerns Anthony Cameron became aware of in December. Mr.
Perry informed the members that after being contacted by the commission he hired
EcoTec Environmental Consulting regarding getting his property re-flagged. Anthony
Cameron asked what Mr. Perry’s intentions are. Mr. Perry said he and his wife are
building their future home. Mat Ashmankas asked if there is going to be only one house.
Mr. Perry said yes. Anthony Cameron said he would like to see Mr. Perry come back
with a final plan and erosion controls put in place. Mat Ashmankas suggested Mr. Perry
notify Auburn conservation also because some of the property is in Auburn. The
commission told Mr. Perry to come back to file a determination of applicability when he
plans to build the new house.

| The members signed an Extension Permit for Orders of Conditions for McGrath Road

DEP file #224-569.

The clerk informed the members of a phone call that was received to from DEP regarding
36 Singletary Road. A concerned citizen sent DEP a video of silt filled water running into
Singletary Lake. Vice Chairman Stead and Paul DiCicco informed the members of what
precautions the land owner had tried to do. The members said the clerk will contact the
homeowner again to come to the next meeting.

Roxanna Herzog of 23 Bayberry Lane was present. Ms. Herzog was wondering if sand is
allowed to be put in the water of Ramshorn Pond in front of her house. Ms. Herzog said
with the water down for the dam project weeds have grown and would like to place sand
over them. Vice Chairman Stead and Anthony Cameron said that they believed that it is
not allowed. Vice Chairman Stead said the clerk will check the regulations on doing so.

Due to a typing error Mat Ashmankas retracted his motion from November 16, 2016 to
name three streams in town. Mat Ashmankas then made a motion for the commission to
name stream 1 (Joseph) Waskiewicz Brook, stream 2 (Richard) Dwinell Brook, and
stream 3 McCracken Brook. Anthony Cameron seconded; voted unanimously.
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Mat Ashmankas made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:42 P.M.; Anthony Cameron
seconded; voted unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
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